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LVMWD Board Honors Frawley Family as 
“Citizens of the Month” 

 
March 4, 2009 - CALABASAS, CA –The Board of Directors of Las Virgenes 

Municipal Water District (LVMWD) honored members of the Frawley family as its 

“Citizens of the Month” at their February 24 meeting. The honor was bestowed in 

recognition of the family’s legacy of contributions to the District and county as 

part of LVMWD’s year-long observation of its “50 Years of Service to the 

Community.”  

 

Patrick and Gerry Frawley played a significant role in the development of Lobo 

Canyon. In 1999, after Patrick Frawley’s death, Gerry Frawley decided not to 

request reimbursement from the District for having built the potable water 

infrastructure that serves that community. Following the passing of her parents, 

the Frawley’s daughter, Frances Frawley Swanson, suggested the sewer lines 

should also be donated to the county in 2003. Her siblings agreed. 

 

While it is difficult to place a specific value on the donations, a reasonable 

estimate would be “well into six figures.”  In addition, there are ancillary benefits 

from the waterline such as fire protection.   

 

Present to accept the award from the Board of Directors and Board President 

Charles Caspary for their “legacy” donations were Michael Frawley, his sister 

Mary Louise and his wife Sally. 

 

Las Virgenes Municipal Water District serves a population of 65,000 in the cities 

of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and adjacent 

unincorporated areas of Los Angeles County.         
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